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Welcome, Pastor Denney!  
 

The Lord has blessed us with a new assimilation pastor. Pas-

tor Timothy Denney and his wife Dawn will be arriving about 

November 1. We are planning to install him as our assimilation 

pastor during the weekend services on November 16-17. We 

hope everyone can join us for one of those services. He will also 

be installed at our Erin service that Sunday at 5:00 pm. Warmly 

welcome him to our congregation! May the Lord bless his new 

beginning here at Christ. 

 

Hello members of Christ! This is Pastor Tim Denney and I look forward 

to meeting you this fall when I begin serving as the assimilation pastor. I 

have included some background information so that you can get to know 

me a little bit better before I arrive. I am eager to begin working together 

with you as we serve Godõs kingdom in the Pewaukee area.    

I grew up in Anoka, Minnesota, a suburb in the north metro area 

 of Minneapolis. While there, our family attended Cross of Christ Lu-

theran Church. During high school, we moved to Appleton, Wisconsin, and 

I graduated from Fox Valley Lutheran. Growing up I didnõt envision myself 

becoming a pastor, but God had other plans. While at Fox Valley, one of the 

pastors there encouraged me to think about the pastoral ministry and go to 

Martin Luther College.    

After graduating from Martin Luther College, I attended Wisconsin Lu-

theran Seminary. During my vicar year, I served at Water of Life Lutheran 

Church in Las Vegas, Nevada. After graduating from Seminary in 2011, I was 

assigned to Redeemer Lutheran in Big Rapids, Michigan. During my time 

there, I met my amazing and beautiful wife, Dawn, and we were married in 

2016. Dawn is a graphic designer, and she has been actively involved at 

church doing administration, marketing, and graphic design work.     

I served at Redeemer for over six years and then accepted a call to 

serve at Shepherd of the Hills in Duluth, Minnesota. At both congregations, I 

was a campus pastor and led campus ministry programs for college students 

in the area. In the past seven years, I have been involved with family and 

children ministry at Shepherd of the Hills working with the preschool and 

growing number of young families at the church. One of my favorite parts of 

ministry is sharing Godõs Word and connecting people to their Savior. Iõm 

excited to think about the opportunities and possibilities to do this with you 

at Christ. It has been a blessing in my ministry to see how the Lord equips 

his people with gifts to serve his kingdom and live for his glory.  

Beside Dawn and I, we have our pet cat named Casper. We both enjoy 

cheering on our favorite football teams, Minnesota Vikings for me and Phila-

delphia Eagles for her. In our spare time, we have enjoyed visiting different 

parks, playing video games, or trying out a new restaurant.  

We look forward to meeting all of you and are excited to begin this new 

chapter in Godõs plans for us at Christ. May the Lord grant you his richest 

blessings!  

ñ Pastor Timothy Denney 
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ERIN  CAMPUS   

We worship at Erin School (6901 Co. Hwy O, Har-

ford, WI) at 5:00 pm on Sundays. Bible Study at Erin 

begins at 3:45 pm on Sundays before the worship ser-

vice. Join us!  

 

W AUWATOSA  CAMPUS  
Worship Services at our Wauwatosa Campus (724 N 

112th Street) are held on Sundays at 11:00 am. All are 

welcome!  

 

W EDNESDAY  W ORSHIP  
12:00 & 6:30 pm  

 

òPeople of the Bibleó  

Sermon Series  
How many people can you name from the Bible? How 

much do you really know about those people? Our 

Wednesday worship series delves into the lives of a 

whole bunch of people, some whose names will be 

familiar, others you may not have known even existed. 

Hopefully, weõll all be able to learn something more 

about our own relationship with God as we learn 

about these people. 
 

Nov. 6   òA Man of Spiritó Joshua  
 

Nov. 13  òMen of Integrityó  

     Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego 
 

Nov. 20  òBuild on the Wordó The Wise Builder  

Worship at the Waters  
Our next worship service at the Waters of Pewaukee 

(W239N2540 Dahlia Blvd, Waukesha, WI 53188) will 

be Thursday, November 7 at 10:00 am in their com-

munity room on the first floor. The Waters is located 

about a mile south of our Pewaukee Campus on 

Pewaukee Rd/ Hwy 164. All are welcome! 

 

Worship at Kirkland Crossings  
We continue to offer a worship service at Kirkland 

Crossings (700 Quinlan Dr, Pewaukee, WI 53072) on 

the third Thursday of each month (November 21) at 

1:30 pm. Join us for worship! 

/($ɯ%$23 

Join us for Pie Fest on Wednesday, 

November 27 after the 6:30 pm ser-

vice in the grand hall. We need volunteers to donate 

pies and help outñplease sign up in the gathering ar-

ea! Contact Deb Heuer at 262-993-3005 or debheu-

er@att.net if you have any questions. 

 

 
3ÏÈÕÒÚÎÐÝÐÕÎɯ6ÖÙÚÏÐ× 

 

Wednesday, November 27  

12:00 & 6:30 pm 

Thursday, November 28  

9:00 am 

NOTE:  Office Closed 
Please note that the church office will be CLOSED on 

Thursday and Friday, November 28 & 29 due to the 

Thanksgiving holiday. Lambs of Christ Learning Center 

will also be closed November 28-29. 

 ËÝÌÕÛɯ6ÖÙÚÏÐ×ɯ2ÌÙÝÐÊÌÚ 
will be held on Wednesdays at 12:00 & 6:30 pm 

on December 4 & 11. 
 

 ËÝÌÕÛɯ,ÌÈÓÚɯ 
will be held on Wednesdays, Dec. 4 & 11 at about 

12:45 pm after the noon Advent worship services and 

at 5:30 pm preceding the evening Advent services in 

the grand hall.  A New Member Welcome is planned for the week-

end services on November 23-24. Welcome those 

who have joined us here at Christ during the past few 

months. 
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BIBLE  INFORMATION  CLASS 
with Pastor Krause 

Bible Information Class (New Member Class) is of-

fered every Sunday from 9:10-10:10 am in the church 

office conference room. This class covers the major 

teachings of Scripture. It is a time for questions and 

discussions of spiritual concerns that may be on your 

heart for which you would like an answer. Come and 

bring a relative or friend. Contact Pastor Krause with 

any questions.  

ENDURING  W ORD  BIBLE  STUDY  
òJesusñThe Tireless Servant of God & Us:  

 The Gospel of Markó with Pastor Gerbing 

Even Jesus had feelings: disappointment, weariness, 

wonder, sighs, and affection. At the same time, his 

wonderful and powerful works testified to the fact 

that he was no mere man, he was also in fact divine. 

Markõs short Gospel will convince you in a way unlike 

the other three Gospels. Join us on Thursdays at 9:00 

am in the lower level confirmation classroom. 

PRAYER PARTNERS  
with Pastor Krause  

Prayer Partners will meet on Wednesdays, Nov. 6 & 

20 at 10:00 am in the conference room. We study the 

Book of Psalms and pray for individuals who have re-

quested prayers. All are welcome! 

EARLY  RISERS BIBLE  STUDY  
òRevelation: Not Really Scary ó with Pastor Gerbing 

One of the least familiar books of the Bible, and one 

of the most requested for study, is Revelation. As we 

study this book, youõll be amazed how much of its 

content has been taught in other books of the Bible. 

Revelation will raise in you and all of the elect the 

hope of the glory that awaits us in heaven. Join us on 

Tuesdays at 8:00 am in the lower level confirmation 

classroom. 

SUNDAY  ADULT  BIBLE  CLASS 
òAngels and Demons: Have WingsñWill Traveló 

with Pastor Gerbing 

The battle between good and evilña conflict that has 

been part of the universe since soon after creation. 

God created angels, holy and pure, to be his messen-

gers and servants. But Satan rebelled and since that 

time sin has done damage and death has reigned. Join 

our new Bible series to learn both the light and the 

dark side of the world of angels, and what Jesus has 

done to put a final end to Satanõs demonic power. Join 

us on Sundays at 9:10 am in the grand hall. 

YOUTH  CONFIRMATION  
with Pastor Gerbing 

Youth Confirmation for 7th-8th graders meets on Sun-

days at 9:10 am and Tuesdays/Thursdays at 5:45 pm. 

Contact Pastor Gerbing to learn more. 

TEEN BIBLE  STUDY  
with Hannah Burke 

Sundays at 9:10 am in the Teen Room 

SUNDAY  SCHOOL  
Sunday School for children 3 years old to 6th grade 

meets on Sundays at 9:10 am in the lower level class-

rooms. Contact Sarah Haeuser if you have any ques-

tions at shaeuser@christpewaukee.org. 

W IDOWS  & W IDOWERS  

with Pastor Gerbing 

Widows and Widowers will meet Thursday, Nov. 7 at 

11:30 am in the grand hall. Lunch will be provid-

ed. Following lunch there will be a Bible study with 

Pastor Gerbing. Any questions, call Molly Hollmann at 

414-531-6422 or Pastor Gerbing. 

ADULT  SUNDAY  SCHOOL  
with Pastor Tom Speidel 

This adult class is open to all but is especially ideal for 

parents as we follow the same lessons and meet at the 

same time as Sunday School on Sundays at 9:10 am in 

the lower level fellowship hall. 

W OMENõS BIBLE  STUDY  
Ladies, join us on Mondays at 9:00-10:30 am or 6:30-

8:00 pm for a study on what the Bible tells us about 

prayer and putting that wisdom into practice. Please 

contact Jane Eddinger if you have any questions at 262-

347-8844 or jeddinger4@gmail.com. 

mailto:pastorkrause@christpewaukee.org?subject=Bible%20Information%20Class
mailto:pastorgerbing@christpewaukee.org?subject=Youth%20Confirmation
mailto:shaeuser@christpewaukee.org?subject=Sunday%20School
mailto:pastorgerbing@christpewaukee.org?subject=Youth%20Confirmation
mailto:jeddinger4@gmail.com?subject=Women's%20Bible%20Study
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Scrapbooking & Card Making will meet next on 

Saturday, Nov. 23 from 9:00 am until 2:00 pm in the 

lower lever confirmation classroom. You can bring 

you own project to work on or use the provided sup-

plies to make cards for church use. Please park in the 

lower level lot and use the IFC C3 entrance. 

òJESUS AND  MEó PLAYGROUP  
Our òJesus and Meó playgroup for caregivers and chil-

dren meets on Wednesdays from 9:00 -11:00 am 

through Nov. 20. Hope you can join us! Contact Erin 

Rausch at erin.rausch1@outlook.com to learn more. 

Sewing Groups  
We Need(le) You will meet Saturday, Nov. 9, and 

Piecemakers  will meet every Tuesday from 9:00 am 

until noon in the sewing room in the lower level. 

Enter through lower-level parking lot, entrance C3. 

The sewing groups use their skills to quilt, sew, knit, 

and crochet. Members are encouraged to attend both 

groups. The more members we have, the more we 

can accomplish and the more finished items we can 

donate to needy organizations and people. 

We welcome new members to join us as we use our 

God-given talents to serve our internal and external 

community needs. All skill levels welcomed. No 

experience necessary. This is also a great way to meet 

other members of our congregation. If anyone has 

cotton or flannel fabric, thread, or yarn they no longer 

need or want, we will put it to good use. 

For more information, contact Cary Tessmann at 

262-271-0429 or Ellen Tarczewski at 262-965-4421.  

The Building & Grounds Committee   
will meet on Tuesday, Nov. 12 at 6:00 pm  

in the church office conference room.  

Lutheran Pioneers  
Christ Pewaukee offers Lutheran Pioneers for boys 

and girls in grades 1-12. Weõll meet on Monday, Nov. 

11 from 6:30-8:00 pm in the fellowship hall. The Girl 

Pioneersõ Lock-in is Nov. 15-16. Please contact Carris-

sa Davis at risserbanne@gmail.com or 706-464-1693 

to learn more! 

 

 

 

All ages are welcome to join us for Lego Night on Fri-

day, Nov. 15 from 5:00-7:00 pm! Legos will be availa-

ble for all ages on tables in our grand hall. Duplo mats 

will be set up for the little ones. A light supper will be 

offered. Please bring snacks/desserts to be 

shared. Invite your friends and neighbors to join the 

fun. For more information or to volunteer to help, 

contact Erin Rausch at erin.rausch1@outlook.com. 

Pickleball  meets most Saturday 

mornings through Nov. 23 from 9:00-

11:00 am in the gym at our Pewaukee 

Campus. Use the QR code or link on 

our church website to reserve your 

date/time. If you have any questions or would like to 

be a pickleball leader, please contact Sophia Kositzky, 

at skositzky@christpewaukee.org or 262-691-0720 

ext. 260. Thank you to the Christ members who 

signed up to be a leader. Pickleball could not happen 

without them! 

+ÈËÐÌÚɀɯ ËÝÌÕÛɯ"ÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÐÖÕ 

Women of all ages are invited to the Ladies Advent 

Celebration on Sunday, December 1 from 12:00-2:00 

pm in the Grand Hall. Prepare your hearts for the Ad-

vent season with lunch, fellowship, music and time 

for spiritual encouragement. There is no charge to at-

tend - Just bring a dessert or dish to pass. Invite your 

family members, friends, and neighbors! Please sign up 

in the gathering area. Any questions? Contact Karen 

Schroeder at 414-550-0674. 

French Classes 
Are you interested in learning some French? Classes 

will be offered for those traveling to France in March, 

or for anyone else who has interest. We will meet on 

Thursdays, Nov. 14 & 21 at 8:00 pm in the church li-

brary. We will poll those attending about the best 

times to meet into the future. Please contact Pastor 

Krause if you wish to attend. The textbook will cost 

$15. Sue Speidel will lead the class. 

mailto:erin.rausch1@outlook.com?subject=Jesus%20and%20Me
mailto:risserbanne@gmail.com?subject=Pioneers
mailto:erin.rausch1@outlook.com?subject=Jesus%20and%20Me
mailto:skositzky@christpewaukee.org?subject=Pickleball
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Youõve heard him preaching at a worship service and 

seen him providing a daily devotion, but did you know 

that our library is filled with some of the books Rev. 

Dr. Mark E. Braun has written? Stop in the library and 

check them out!  

The Peopleõs Bible - Deuteronomy: Deuterono-

my records the final words of Moses, one of God's 

greatest leaders. If you are looking to dive deeper into 

your study of the Bible, specifically Deuteronomy, this 

book is for you. 

A Tale of Two Synods: The Wisconsin Evangelical 

Lutheran Synod can look back on the 1961 split with 

The Lutheran ChurchñMissouri Synod as a defining 

moment for its little, conservative church body. This is 

a good read about the substance of the split between 

these two Lutheran church bodies. 

Time Between the Testaments: The gap between 

the Old and New Testaments is not just a blank page 

in your Bible. This book will provide you with a clear-

er picture of the world in which your Savior was born, 

lived, died, and rose again. 

-ÌÞÚɯȫɯ$ÝÌÕÛÚɯ 

MEMORIALS : The church thanks those who have 

given memorials in remembrance of dear friends and 

loved ones. New memorials were received in memory 

of Pawn Neumann ($290) and Pastor Harvey Witte 

($500), Jean Goralski ($20), and Bryan Kurek ($25). 

STEWARDSHIP  UPDATE  

2024 General Fund  

2024 Goal 2024 Giving-to-Date % of Goal 

$1,835,647 $1,115,650 60.8% 

2022-2024 Building on Faith Appeal  

2022-2024 Goal Giving-to-Date % of Goal 
$2,000,000 $1,893,760 94.7% 

 

English 

Classes 

 The IFC will host its Give Thanks Banquet on 

Tuesday, November 19 from 6:30-8:00 pm. This is the 

closing for the Fall English Classes and a way to show 

how thankful we are for the opportunity to share 

Godõs love with others in the community and to rec-

ognize and celebrate the accomplishments of stu-

dents, teachers and volunteers who worked to make 

the semester a success. Members of Christ are invited 

to attend. Sign up on the sheet in the gathering area 

or contact Carol Krause (cmariekrause@gmail.com). 

This is a chance for mission work in our community 

and for students to meet our congregation. 

 The IFCõs second semester session of English Clas-

ses will begin on Monday, February 3 from 8:30-10:00 

and on Tuesday, February 4 from 6:30-8:00. If you are 

interested in being a helper, teacher or assisting as a 

babysitter for studentõs children, contact Carol 

Krause (cmariekrause@gmail.com). This is a wonder-

ful opportunity for outreach and sharing our faith 

with others! 

November Food Drive : You can help those in need 

by donating to the church food pantry. From Novem-

ber 1-24, a cart will be available in the church office to 

drop off non-perishable food items and personal care 

items, such as tissues, toilet paper, face soap, etc. Gift 

cards and monetary donations are also welcome. 

Checks should be made out to Christ Lutheran 

Church and please note òfood pantryó on the memo 

line. Note - please be sure to check the expiration 

date on any item being donated.  

Year End Giving Reminders  
For offerings to be credited to your 2024 giving state-

ment for tax purposes, any 2024 offerings must be 

received by December 31, 2024.  If you give your 

offerings electronically and no longer need offering 

envelopes, please contact the church office at of-

fice@christpewaukee.org. If you opted in for emailed 

giving statements, you will receive your statement 

quarterly. If you would prefer emailed giving state-

ments, contact LNitz@christpewaukee.org. If you pre-

fer printed giving statements, they will be distributed 

to church call boxes semi-annually (after June 30 and 

after December 31). Members who are taking a Re-

quired Minimum Distribution (RMD) from a retire-

ment account can choose to have those funds sent 

directly to Christ. This would fulfill your requirement 

for a distribution and having it directly sent to Christ 

Lutheran will prevent the distribution from being taxa-

ble to you. Contact Laurie Nitz to learn more. But 

since you excel in everythingñin faith, in speech, in 

knowledge, in complete earnestness and in the love we 

have kindled in youñsee that you also excel in this grace 

of giving (2 Corinthians 8:7).  

mailto:cmariekrause@gmail.com?subject=English%20Classes
mailto:cmariekrause@gmail.com?subject=English%20Classes
mailto:office@christpewaukee.org.?subject=offering%20envelopes
mailto:office@christpewaukee.org.?subject=offering%20envelopes
mailto:LNitz@christpewaukee.org?subject=DAF%20/%20QCD
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November often invites people to reflect on all their blessings, 

showing thankfulness for what they have in life. At Lambs of Christ, 

God has given us many blessings this school year that we can be 

thankful for! We are thankful to be serving over 70 students and 

their families in 6 different classrooms. Students range in age from 4 

months to 5 years old and it has been amazing to see their growth 

in the first two months of school. We are thankful for God's Word 

and continue to share weekly Bible stories, Bible passages, songs, 

and prayers with families so that they can incorporate them into 

their routines at home. 

October also had many blessings to be thankful for. We are 

thankful for the opportunity we had to sing in church and for the 

fellowship opportunity afterwards. We also had a full house for Spe-

cial Guest Day, making fall memories with loved ones. Additionally, 

we are thankful for the LCLC staffõs professional development days 

so that staff could connect with one another and other educators in 

God's Word, learning new information to serve our students bet-

ter. And finally, we are thankful for all the support shown to Lambs 

of Christ by all the books bought through our Paper Pie book fair! 

There are several events that November holds for LCLC.  

Å  First, LCLC will sing in church on Sunday, Nov. 10 in the 10:30 

am service. Students will remind us that God loves all of us 

through their singing of "God Loves Me Dearly." We warmly 

welcome you to come hear our children use their voices to 

praise our Savior. 

Å  LCLC will also have parent teacher conferences the week of 

Nov. 18-22. This time allows families the opportunity to connect 

in person with their child's teacher to discuss all the learning and 

growth that has already happened this school year and plan goals 

for the rest of the school year. 

Å  Finally, LCLC will be closed Nov. 28-29 in celebration of 

Thanksgiving. Before we part ways for the holiday, families will 

have the opportunity to connect with one another through our 

Family Feast on November 27. They'll hear God's Word, engage 

in some Thanksgiving activities, and enjoy delicious food!  

Looking for a wonderful learning environment for your child? We 

still have some open spots in our 1K and 4K classes, with registra-

tions continuing to come in. Visit (www.christpewaukee.org/lambs-

of-christ) or contact our office (lclc@christpewaukee.org or 262-

737-6210) for registration information and to learn more about our 

programs. We'd love to have you follow us on Facebook to keep up 

to date with how our school year is going! Thank you for the con-

tinued prayers for our students, families, and staff!                                             

ñ Mrs. Elizabeth Melott 

EMPLOYMENT  

OPPORTUNITIES  

at Lambs of Christ  
Help us share the message of Jesusõs love 

to his little lambs at Lambs of Christ by 

caring for children ages 6 weeks to 5 

years in our Learning Center. Women 

and men ages 18 and older are encour-

aged to apply for positions including:  

¶ Morning Extended Care Assistants 

(6:30-8:30 am)  

¶ Afternoon Extended Care Assistants 

(3:30-5:30 pm).  

If you are considering part time work or 

a second job, you are encouraged to join 

our team. For detailed information, con-

tact Elizabeth Melott, Director, at 

emelott@christpewaukee.org or 262-

737-6210.                    

Employment Opportunity аШ
EVENT  MONITOR  

Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church is 

looking for a part-time Event Monitor. 

The Event Monitor reports directly to 

the Activities Director. Responsibilities 

consist of, but are not limited to, serving 

as the on-site Event Monitor for rentals 

and special events programmed through 

the Activities Director; being responsible 

for facility preparations, event supervi-

sion, event take-down; providing a wel-

coming, positive, inclusive environment 

for participants/renters; and possessing 

strong communication skills. Must be 

available to work a flexible schedule in-

cluding nights and weekends. Experience 

in event and customer service-

orientated environment is preferred. 

Additionally, a Christ-oriented environ-

ment for renters/ participants at all 

times. For more information about this 

position or to apply, please contact Ac-

tivities Director Sophia Kositzky at 

skositzky@christpewaukee.org Ÿr 262-

691-0720 ext. 260.  

http://www.christpewaukee.org/lambs-of-christ
http://www.christpewaukee.org/lambs-of-christ
mailto:lclc@christpewaukee.org?subject=LCLC
mailto:emelott@christpewaukee.org?subject=LCLC
mailto:skositzky@christpewaukee.org
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Growing in Faith Update  

October was a busy month for the 

Growing in Faith Appeal. We hope you 

were able to join us at one of the ser-

vices during Gathering Week. It was a 

week to celebrate our wonderful wor-

ship facility, family center, events cen-

ter, classrooms, and office space for 

our congregationõs activities of worship, fellowship, 

and outreach. We thank the Lord for the many bless-

ings bestowed on Christ Lutheran Church.  

The purpose of the appeal is twofold: 

1) Make our new monthly mortgage payments and 

possibly prepay a portion of our loan principal.  

2) Support our annual congregation expenses for 

2025, including 100% of the new ministry pro-

grams and increased operating costs of our 

growing congregation.  

All of our members have received packets of infor-

mation concerning the Appeal. Our Growing in Faith 

brochure contains a letter from the Pastors, our con-

gregationõs accomplishments, and the plans and chal-

lenges for the future. The Question and Answer bro-

chure provides specific details about our appeal goals, 

our future site plans, and the Hoped For Gift options. 

In addition, there are separate pledge cards for the 

Building Fund and the General Fund.  

During November, the Appeal will culminate during 

Commitment Week, November 9-13. All congrega-

tion members are encouraged to bring their complet-

ed commitment cards to worship services that week. 

If you cannot be with us on November 9-13, please 

return your commitment cards in the envelope pro-

vided to the church office, bring them to worship the 

following week, or mail them to church.  

Please give as God leads you. We hope that every-

one is included in this important effort. As we evalu-

ate our current giving to the church, we recognize the 

bounty of Godõs gifts. Our generous response reflects 

our gratitude. We pray that all gift-giving decisions are 

motivated by the love Christ has shown us. 

Watch for more information in the bulletin and 

talks in worship service during the month. For ques-

tions, contact our Pastors or the Appeal Leaders:  

Pastor Krause  262-691-0720 ext. 210 

Pastor Gerbing 262-691-0720 ext. 220 

Ron Morrow  414-559-8829 

Jim Groth    414-750-1301   

Dale Harper  262-483-9990 

Elderõs Message 

As a lifelong Wisconsinite, I have been in this situa-

tion more times than I care to count. It is the dreaded 

changing of the seasons. And not just any season. But 

the coming of winter. The cold mornings. The dark-

ness. Flowers are dying. The leaves are falling from the 

trees. The grass is turning brown. I know I am not 

alone in the feeling that summer just passed by in the 

blink of an eye and now we are approaching a long, 

cold winter. 

Change is hard for everyone. Life goes by fast. Times 

can be uncertain. All of these things are just part of 

being human. In reality, we cannot control many as-

pects of our lives. However, there is one exception. It 

is our connection and relationship with our one true 

Savior, Jesus Christ. Through our faith in Him, we do 

have certainty and we have the knowledge that He is 

our salvation. 

In John 5:24, John writes: òI tell you the truth, who-

ever hears my word and believes him who sent me 

has eternal life and will not be condemned; he has 

crossed over from death to life.ó 

So even as another change is upon us, always look 

to Jesus and your fellow Christians for comfort and 

security. Keep strong in your faith. Pray daily. Attend 

church. Look to your future with the curiosity and 

excitement of a child. And most of all: Remember you 

are saved through your faith in Jesus. 

 ñ Steve Keymar, Stewardship Elder  

BACHANA SALE  

As in years past, handmade items from Pakistan will be 

sold in our Grand Hall from Nov. 23 to Dec. 1. These 

items are unique and may make treasured Christmas 

gifts. Pastor Paul oversees this ministry. All proceeds 

will be used to support our WELS Seminary program 

in Pakistan and for outreach work in Dubai. Pastor 

Krause is also involved in this new field in Dubai. 

Someone should be available to assist you after our 

services on those weekends, at Thanksgiving services 

and during our Ladies Advent celebration on Dec. 1. 

Afterwards, sales may be offered at our International 

Friendship Center (IFC) in the lower level of our 

building. This will be a true close out sale. When the 

inventory is depleted, no more merchandise will be 

ordered or available.  

mailto:pastorkrause@christpewaukee.org?subject=Growing%20in%20Faith
mailto:pastorgerbing@christpewaukee.org?subject=Growing%20in%20Faith
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The Crownical is the monthly newsletter of Christ Lutheran Church, Pewaukee, WI  
Rev. Dr. Richard A. Krause, Senior Pastor      pastorkrause@christpewaukee.org 

Rev. Timothy R. Gerbing, Discipleship Pastor     pastorgerbing@christpewaukee.org 

Rev. Timothy S. Denney, Assimilation Pastor    pastordenney@christpewaukee.org 

Rev. Daniel E. Krause, Wauwatosa Campus Pastor  pastordanielkrause@christpewaukee.org 

Rev. Lawrence R. Gates, Visitation Pastor      pastorgates@christpewaukee.org  

Rev. Dr. Mark Braun, Pulpit Assistant       mark.braun@wlc.edu 

Rev. Paul & Aneela, International Friendship Center  pastorpaul@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Andrea Valerio, Director of Music       avalerio@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Elizabeth Melott, Preschool Director      emelott@christpewaukee.org 

Mr. Greg Heichelbech, Business Manager      gheichelbech@christpewaukee.org  

Mrs. Laurie Nitz, Accountant            lnitz@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Sophia Kositzky, Activities Director      skositzky@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Alicia Ulm, Administrative Secretary      aulm@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Barb Brandt, Administrative Assistant     office@christpewaukee.org 

Mrs. Sarah Haeuser, Sunday School Superintendent shaeuser@christpewaukee.org 

Custodial Staff: Dan Fenske, Jason Frederick, Dan Gottschalk 
 

Church Office Hours: 8:00 am to 3:00 pm, Monday through Friday 

Phone: 262-691-0720    Email: office@christpewaukee.org    Website: www.christpewaukee.org  

 

Parish Nursesõ News ñ Sports Injuries 
 

Sports injuries can happen to any active person. Injuries can vary from minor to severe. The most common inju-

ries can involve the ankle, knee, elbow, shoulder, and head. And there are many types of injuries such as broken 

bones, sprains, dislocations, concussions, tendonitis, and strains. For moderate to severe injuries, seeing a provid-

er for evaluation and treatment plan is strongly advised.  

The Cleveland Clinic details what generally works best for minor sports injuries. Most minor sports injuries get 

better in a few days with the RICE method: 

¶ Rest: Donõt use the injured area for a few days. If you injured your lower body, consider using crutches so 

you donõt put your weight on the injured area. 

¶ Ice: Put ice or cold packs on the injured area to reduce pain and swelling (for example, 15-20 minutes every 

four hours). 

¶ Compression:  Wrap the injured area in an elastic bandage to provide support and reduce swelling. Make 

sure itõs snug, but not so tight that it hurts or cuts off blood circulation. 

¶ Elevation:  Prop up your injured body part, if possible above the level of your heart, to rest it and reduce 

swelling. Use a pillow or something similar to keep the injury above your heart. 

You also might consider taking nonsteroidal anti-inflammatory drugs such as ibuprofen or naproxen. 

It is always recommended to check with your doctor if you are unsure of what OTC pain medications are safe 

for you.  

Prevention is key to reduce your risk of sports injuries. Stretching before and after activity, wearing the proper 

shoes and using safety equipment, gradually easing into a workout, staying hydrated with water, and listening to 

your body when something doesnõt feel right are just some ways to prevent sports injury.  

Sources: https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/diseases/22093-sports-injuries 

ñ Amanda Chao 

mailto:pastorkrause@christpewaukee.org
mailto:pastorgerbing@christpewaukee.org
mailto:pastorkrause@christpewaukee.org
mailto:pastorpaul@christpewaukee.org
mailto:avalerio@christpewaukee.org
mailto:rberger@christpewaukee.org
mailto:lnitz@christpewaukee.org
mailto:aulm@christpewaukee.org
mailto:office@christpewaukee.org
mailto:office@christpewaukee.org
https://www.christpewaukee.org/
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1 John 10:22-42  

2 John 11:1-27  

3 John 11:28-44  

4 John 11:45ð12:19  

5 John 12:20-36  

6 John 12:37-50  

7 2 Kings 1, 2  

8 2 Kings 3:1ð4:7  

9 2 Kings 4:8-44  

10 2 Kings 5:1ð6:7  

11 2 Kings 6:8ð7:20  

12 2 Kings 8, 9  

13 2 Kings 10  

14 2 Kings 11, 12  

15 2 Kings 13, 14  

16 2 Kings 15, 16  

17 2 Kings 17  

18 2 Kings 18:1ð19:7  

19 2 Kings 19:8-37  

20 2 Kings 20, 21  

21 2 Kings 22, 23  

22 2 Kings 24, 25  

23 John 13:1-20  

24 John 13:21-32  

25 John 13:33ð14:14  

26 John 14:15-24  

27 John 14:25ð15:8  

28 John 15:9-25  

29 John 15:26ð16:15  

30 John 16:16-33 

3-Year Bible Readings for Nov. 2024 

  1 Elaina Dauphin 

 Joshua Narlow  

 Patrick Pederson 

 Lauren Wessel 

  2 Vada Jaeger 

 Sibylle Krause 

 Angie Miller 

 Cheryl Page 

 Lynn Powers 

 Travis Smith 

 Katie Weitkunat 

  3 Lindsay Ehlers 

 Leigh Ann Treichel 

 Jean Urban 

 Jenny Wong 

  4 Jack Eddinger 

 Elliot Erdman 

 Audrey Evinrude 

 Krystin Gridley 

 Katie Gund 

 Michael Kaufman 

 Stephanie      

   Scherzberg 

 Paul Schneider 

  5 Susan Knoelke 

 Lydia Kuenn 

 Mollie Westfahl 

  6 Samuel Speidel 

 Nanette Stine 

  7 Molly Boese 

 Chelsey Erickson 

 Josh Gerhard 

 Jennifer Gorski 

 Lori Lindenberg 

 Charlotte Paulin 

  8 Dale Lindenberg 

  9 Sienna Cera 

 Isaiah Ulm 

 Jon Wieschel 

11 Steve Boettcher 

 Curt Delie 

 Hudson Lisoski 

 Eric Precia 

 Jim Schroeder 

 Alex Turner 

12 Paxton Chao 

      David Durocher 

 Kayla Ford 

 Carol Fritz 

13 Cole Myhre 

14 Christine Archer 

 Makenzie Demitros 

 Jeanette Mathews 

 Parker Schaak 

 Abigail Uitz 

 Brandon Walk 

15 Kenneth Daniels 

 Neha Divilin 

 Callie Durocher 

 Amber Hogan 

 Glenn Thomas 

16 Camden DeMain 

 Becky Werner 

 Dan Zirbel 

17 Cailyn Durocher 

 Alex Kisting 

18 Aiyana Fortin 

 Mark Nelson 

 Christine  

   Nettesheim 

 Alexander Page 

 Clayton Panno 

 Lindsay Turner 

19 Brenda Antalis 

 Ryan Cullen 

 Everett Paulin 

 Ellen Tarczewski 

20 Ben Chworowsky 

 Amber Kreis  

 Henry McCauley 

 Erin Moloney 

 Bill Planer 

 Kady Racette 

 Jessica Shine 

 Jean Whitney 

 Dianne Wicht 

21 Jane Fortin 

 Jean Van Landeghem 

22 Jason Bondi 

23 Jared Dempsey 

 Janis Kuhn 

 Jim Olson 

 Brad Page 

24 Scarlett Houtz 

 Anna Johnson 

 Jennifer Lehman 

 Mary Miller 

 Erin Studenec-   

   Gollnick 

 Margaret Yakich 

25 Elliot Mueller 

 Brent Ryan 

26 Hunter Cullen 

 Lauren Heislen 

 George Kienast 

 Jared Kisting 

 Grant Mattek 

 Ayden Pratt 

 Hudson Schaefer 

27 Jodie Damon 

 Donna Gehl 

 Carol Grant 

 Melissa Hammel 

 John Lotz 

 Tyler McCauley 

 David Rezutek 

 Jill Rezutek 

 Dominic Salamone 

 Beth Weed 

28 Steve Bachman 

 Roi Evans 

 Emily Fladhammer 

29 Jackson Matthews 

30 Justice Bates 

-ÖÝÌÔÉÌÙɯ!ÐÙÛÏËÈàÚ 

-ÖÝÌÔÉÌÙɯ ÕÕÐÝÌÙÚÈÙÐÌÚ 
  1   Dale & Judith Lindenberg, 44 years 

  4  Daryl & Jennifer Bates, 24 years 

  5 Tim & Rachel Huntington, 19 years 

  6 Jordan & Larysa Burac, 3 years 

  8 Joe & Sue Jakoblich, 38 years 

 Michael & Jennifer Panno, 27 years 

10 Jeremy & Jenny Dempsey, 24 years 

11 Brett & Andrea Valerio, 23 years 

 Nathen & Monica Verbeten, 7 years 

12 Katie & Michael Gordon, 13 years 

 Brooke Winter & Garrett Lawler, 2 years 

14 Michael & Michele Laabs, 25 years 

15 Tracy & Colton Bredl, 10 years 

16 Randy & Jill Lewis, 39 years 

18 Justin & Kelli Marten, 7 years 

21 Jacob & Hannah Burke, 4 years 

 Erin & Joe van der Kooy, 15 years 

22 Kristin & Paul McShane 34 years 

23 Praneeth Gandi & Grace Jetty, 7 years 

 Travis & Lynn Lovrine, 22 years 

24 Brent & Rachel Hiser, 12 years 

26 Mike & Mary Bohren, 47 years 

27 Gary & Marie Zellmer, 61 years 

29   Bryan & Ruth Thern, 37 years 

30 Ryan & Nicole Eastman, 5 years 

DAYLIGHT  SAVINGS  T IME ENDS   
Sunday,  November 3 at 2:00 am 

 

Daylight Savings Time ends early Sunday morning, 

Nov. 3. So remember, before you go to bed, turn back 

your clocks one hour on Saturday night, Nov. 2! 



3Ҥҡɯ"ҮҫҳҪҥҟҝҨ 
ɯɯɯ-.5$,!$1ɯƖƔƖƘ 

 

Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church  
W240 N3103  Pewaukee Rd. (Hwy 164) 

Pewaukee, WI  53072-4045 

W ORSHIP :   Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am  

Wednesday 12:00 & 6:30 pm  

Saturday 5:00 pm  

Wauwatosa:  Sunday 11:00 am 

Erin:  Sunday 5:00 pm 

262-691-0720  ƹƷ    www.christpewaukee.org 
 

Proclaiming the good news of 

our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ  
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED  

Would you prefer to get your 

newsletter by email each month? 

Let us know at 

office@christpewaukee.org!  


